
 

NOTICE OF INTENT TO ADOPT A MITIGATED NEGATIVE DECLARATION FOR  

CEQA-24-0012 (ELLIS ROAD BRIDGE REPLACEMENT PROJECT) 

AND NOTICE OF PUBLIC HEARING 

BEFORE THE YUBA COUNTY DEVELOPMENT REVIEW COMMITTEE 
 

NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that a public hearing will be held before the Yuba County Development 

Review Committee (DRC) on Thursday October 3, 2024, at 9 a.m. or soon thereafter, in the Board of 

Supervisors Chamber, Yuba County Government Center, 915 8th Street, Marysville, CA. The Yuba County 

DRC will consider the following: 

 

CEQA-24-0012 (Ellis Road Bridge Replacement Project): The Yuba County Public Works Department, in 

cooperation with Caltrans, is requesting an Environmental Assessment to replace the existing Ellis Road 

Bridge over Simmerly Slough (State Bridge No. 56C-0020). The new bridge will be a single-span, cast-in-

place slab structure, measuring 51 feet in length and 24 feet in width. The design will comply with current 

American Association of State Highway and Transportation Officials (AASHTO) standards and Yuba County 

requirements. The project is expected to involve minor grading of the streambed immediately adjacent to the 

bridge, with rock slope protection installed to safeguard the bridge embankments. The purpose of this project is 

to provide a structure that meets current design standards, enhancing both safety and operational efficiency. 

The project site is located on Ellis Road, approximately 2 miles north of Marysville and 0.2 miles east of 

Highway 70, in an agricultural area of Yuba County, California. 

 

The DRC will be considering adoption of a Mitigated Negative Declaration (MND) pursuant to the California 

Environmental Quality Act.  The public comment period for the MND is August 30, 2024 to September 30, 

2024. 

 

Any person wishing to testify on the above projects may attend the DRC meeting at the prescribed time, or may 

submit written comments or objections to the Community Development and Services Agency at 915 8th Street, 

Suite 123, Marysville, CA 95901, prior to the hearing. Copies of the staff recommendations are available for 

inspection at the same address. If you have any questions, you may contact Ciara Fisher with the Planning 

Department at (530) 749-5470. 

 

The DRC’s action on the project may be appealed by any interested person to the Board of Supervisors by 

filing a written appeal with the Planning Department within 10 days following the DRC’s final action on the 

project. If the Board of Supervisors is the final Approving Authority, or if the project is appealed to the Board, 

the Board’s action is final. 

 

If you challenge the action of the DRC on this matter in court, pursuant to Government Code section 65009 

you may be limited to raising only those issues you or someone else raised at the Public Hearing described in 

this notice, or in written correspondence delivered to the Planning Department at, or prior to the hearing. 
 
 

 


